
Lakeridge Jr High 

School Community Council 

October 12, 2017 

 

Attending:  Edy Buss, Rochelle Anderson, Cissy Rasmussen, Thania Budd, Toni Carlson, Holly Peterson, 

Kathi Strong, LaNell Brown, Sterling Hilton, Curtis Isaac, Kathy Knudsen, Agatha Gibbons, Cretia Tinsley 

Absent:  Sylvia Lobendahn, Merri Hicken, Randy Evans, Marsha Smith 

Reviewing of Norms 

Election of SCC Vice Chair:  Motion was made and seconded for LaNell Brown as Vice Chair of Lakeridge 

School Community Council.  Voting was unanimous. 

Approval of Minutes from last month’s meeting 

Assignment of Rochelle Anderson (Academic Development) and Curtis Isaak (School Culture) to 

Committees. 

Council received the By-Laws previously in an email; there were no questions, and no desires to add or 

make changes. 

Council watched the video “I Love You Guys,” which portrays emergency drills and preparation.  

Administration would like to show the video to the student body in preparation for emergencies, and 

wanted feedback from the SCC before doing so. 

Council discussed and agreed that because of different anxieties with students, dialogue should happen 

between the students and admin before showing the video.  School Resource Officer will be on hand to 

establish trust and confidence with the students when viewing the video.  Council would like the video 

to be shown in the auditorium where Admin can explain it before viewing.  Life Skills class will view the 

video by themselves before the rest of the students.  It was discussed that we should practice the drills 

and communicate with the parents and students before and after the students view the video. 

World Language Presentation by Ryan Rocque:  Enrollment in World Languages has increased since 

2014.  Department Goals:  To understand proficiency and help students to be able to communicate in 

the target language.  To build student’s capacity to enjoy reading in the target language in the upper 

level courses.  To determine what the essential standards are for each level and build assessment and 

teaching practices that ensure these standards are met.  World Language Core was explained, with 

examples of some of the things the students have been working on, and some of the ways and things 

the teachers are teaching. 

World Language Dept. would like to attend a conference on October 27 in St. George, and one on 

February 15 in Ogden.  They would also like to be able to observe World Language teachers in different 

schools.  This would require subs and lunches.   The total for the proposal is $2482.00.  

The Trustlands Fund spreadsheet was presented and discussed.  Some things that the council will need 

to discuss further are the need for aides in the Special Ed department and help in the Think Tank, 



additional help (electronic, etc.) in the Think Tank, and subs.  The Math Lab classes need Chromebooks.   

Software needs in the school are basically the same as last year (NewsELA, Mastery Connect, Ed Puzzle, 

etc.).  Teacher grants will be requested monthly. 

The Council discussed the Grant Proposal from World Language Department.  Motion was made to 

approve the grant, seconded, and passed unanimously.  Motion included taking the total cost of the 

World Language grant from the Teacher Grant account in the Trustland Funds. 

Motion was made to approve the Trustland Fund proposal.  It was seconded, and approved 

unanimously. 

Council met in committees for a few minutes to discuss needs and plans for next SCC meeting.  

 

Next Meeting will be Thursday, November 9, 2017 

 

 

 

 


